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PLEASANT HILL DOLFINS
PARENT CLUB BOARD
MEETING MINUTES

Monday, June 10, 2013
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT  
Myles Farrell; Eric Janssen; Gus Jullien; Kathy Kaminek; Devon Knight; Matt Lovett; Brad Morris;  Sharon Murphy; Amy Ross; Lois Shaw 
ADDITIONAL PEOPLE PRESENT

Vicky Dewey, Assistant Head Coach
Sara Silver, Team Director
Ana Castaneda – Snack Shack
CALL TO ORDER:
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Brad Morris  
APPROVAL OF THE MARCH MINUTES
The May Minutes were approved unanimously and will be posted.
PRESIDENT’S UPDATE

Eric Janssen has graciously decided that in addition to his duties as our VP he will now be our Team Operations person.  Everyone on the board has agreed to help Eric out while he adjusts to this new position and what it entails.  THANK YOU ERIC!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!
How do we control the setting up of tents, etc., on the pool deck before things are even set up?  First we (Korey) need to send out an email reminding parents NOT to set up on the grass, that the grass is reserved for visiting teams.  Then we need to send out reminders that ONLY individuals working the early shift (6:30am) at the Snack Shack are allowed onto the pool deck that early.  The next wave of people allowed to set up their stuff is the families who are working ON THEIR OWN TIME [in other words not an actual shift] to set up for the meet.  And finally, when the pool deck opens for warm ups, at that time people will be allowed to set up their tents, etc.
TREASURER’S REPORT
Current reconciled checking register balance:
$18,048.89
Endowment savings account balance:

$  2,048.60

Budget Status [exclusive of carryovers and carryforwards]:

· Income YTD:

$23,087.63

· Expenses YTD:
$30,712.19

· Net YTD:

($7,624.56)

The state and federal tax returns have been filed for both the parents club and the endowment. 

We now have four Square readers:  two for Snack Shack; one for Team Sales; and one for Battle.  Matt will keep track of the Squares. 

Please remember to provide the treasurer with at least two days’ notice with the amount and denominations required for start-up cash for meets and events.

Be sure to utilize the revised funds verification form to count receipts after meets and events.  If the funds are not collected by the treasurer at the meet or event, please attach the form to the receipts and place in the safe.

The question was asked if we could have a Pay Pal account.  People could order food from the Snack Shack over the phone and Gus wants to include it in his app.  Matt will look into getting that set up.

Did we ever order the canopies?  We did not.  We will get back with Justin about prices after Battle is over.
BATTLE OF THE AGES UPDATE
· There are record 19 teams signed up this year!  1,174 swimmers [74 swimmers over last year].  3,776 entries!!! 

· We have our head referee and starter.  Myles, Scott, Brad, Sue and Ben will be helping out with these positions.  We need the extra help because Stroke & Turn is now 100% for all ages.

· Visiting teams have been asked to provide 2 S&T people each.  Kathy will get Matt the list by Thursday and Matt will put the schedule together.

· Visiting teams will supply all the times and 1 Marshall for 1.5 hour shifts per day.  Marshalls will be assigned to a specific place and time.  They will be required to sign in with Gail and then will be walked over to their position.  They will wear a vest so they can be easily identified.

· All workers at the meet will have a badge of some sort so they can get into the nicer restrooms/blocked areas.

· Clerk of the Course still has lots of shifts open.  When it’s fully staffed it runs really well.  When it’s not, it’s ugly.  We need to encourage people to sign up!!
· We will need 25 tables.  We have 12 in the pumpkin + our 10 new tables, so we will need to borrow a few from Justin/College Park.

· We are borrowing College Park’s Colorado 6 system and their Colorado 5 printer JUST IN CASE!!!

· Justin has some speakers that can be set up under the blocks.  Kathy will ask him about those.

· We need the electrical set up for the Snow Cone machine and the Popcorn machine. 
· How many tens/pop-ups do we have?  Shulene said they could possibly use some from Gregory Gardens.  
· Sharon has ordered recycling cans AND the big dumpster from Allie Waste.
· We will need to buy our own phone in order to use the school’s PA system.  Korey will find out if we will even be allowed to use it.  The line from the pool deck to the main office doesn’t work; last year we ran it to the Adult Ed office.  Justin said to just buy a new phone line each year.
· Sprinklers:  We need to learn/know how to shut them off including the ones on the ball fields.
· The Vendor Fair has been move to the open quad area!  We will have 25 vendors this year!
· The Port-A-Potties are cleaned once a week; Korey will see if they can be cleaned both Saturday and Sunday nights.  
· Korey needs to reach out to the district and Lance Hurtado because apparently PHBA is slated to use the baseball diamonds nearest to the tennis courts on Friday night for two games (5-7 and 7-9) which would totally interfere with our set up, etc.  They say they have a permit, but we find it puzzling how the district could commit the same space to 2 different organizations………..
· McKenzie Hicks has volunteered to sign the National Anthem this year.  Devon will try her out prior to make sure she won’t embarrass herself.  (
· Custodial staff:  
· Korey and Kathy met with them recently at PHMS.  They discussed the good, the bad and the muddy from last year’s Battle.  Their biggest complaint was that the pool was left messy.  It was decided that they would empty the garbage cans at 3:00 so during the last hour when people are starting to pick up to go home and throwing out most of their garbage they are not starting with full cans.  
· They are scheduled to work from 6:30am to 6:00pm.  
· They will have a walkie talkie and so will we and have agreed to have it on their person so they can be reached when we need them.  
· They have also been informed that ALL recycling belongs to the Dolfins.
· We have agreed to send out an email to all the participating teams that there is NO CONFETTI allowed!
SNACK SHACK
The outside plug (service breaker #17) is not working.  It runs the ice truck and the outside freezer.  Korey will get building maintenance out to look at it.  
Also the freezer isn’t working at top capacity.  Eric has a guy who will come and look at it.  We should have the freezer serviced/cleaned once a year at the same time.    
HEAD COACH
Next year is the Dolfins’ 50th Anniversary!  We need to plan something big to celebrate.
Traditionally on the Saturday after the Woodlands/Crossings meets, the board treats the staff to Rocco’s pizza.  Dolfin families are welcome to attend too.  It’s a really fun evening of bonding of pizza and beer.  Sometimes the meets end at different times so Devon is going to try to coordinate a time.  They do the same thing after Devil Mountain at Skipolini’s or Muddville Grille.  Let’s get the word out!

Next year’s Battle should be 2 weeks after school is out:  June 28-29, 2014.
MEET OPERATIONS
We still need a parent liaison for the LSC Prom.  Amy will work on that.  The swim club is wondering if there is any interest from the swimmers to do a beach cleanup day at Stinson Beach.  The answer was a resounding “NO.”  We agreed that we can’t even get anyone interested in going to Santa Cruz for fun, much less work.   
TEAM OPERATIONS
GO ERIC!!!!!
Volunteer Work Assignments:  We all need to be on the same page about what we are saying to people.  We need to make sure we refer people to Jessica O’Dea as she is the person in charge of this.  We don’t want to tell one family one thing and another family something else.

· Invitational Meets:  Everyone is expected to work!  If there are 50 families attending, the shifts will be divided evenly between the 50 families.  

· Shifts are put together the morning of the meet.

· We need to be very clear about how much the meet costs and what you will be charged if you don’t show up for your shift.

· Dual Meets:  Everyone is expected to work 16 hours over the course of the dual meets.  
· At some point during the season we will review each family’s hours to make sure they are on target to meet their requirement.
FUNDRAISING
We’ve all agreed we are out of the Crab Feed business.  Thoughts for new fundraising included a CajunFest and/or an OctoberFest.  We will discuss in greater detail at our next meeting.
SOCIAL
Team Photos:  These are on Friday 6/21.  We will have the same photographer as last year.  Gloria Touchet is heading this up and doing a great job.
Awards Night:  After a lengthy discussion, the board voted to move the date for the Awards Night from August 16th to September 6th.  Many of the key individuals who put together important components of the night will be out of town in August.  Sara will send out an email to Dolfin families notifying them of this change.

Forever Dolfins:  Many of the kids will already be away at school by the time the Awards Night comes around and will miss the celebration of their Forever Dolfin status.  Devon and Vicky have agreed to talk to the kids and see how they want to be celebrated.  Maybe right after the Concord City Meet?  Maybe we could do a Senior Night just for the Forever Dolfins and their families?  Or we could recognize a different Forever Dolfin at each home meet.  

4th of July Parade:  Amy has 2 volunteers to head this up, but they are unsure what to do/how to proceed.  Korey said they can use the Parks & Rec truck (she would be happy to drive) and trailer if they want to decorate it.  This year’s theme is “Celebrating Cultural Diversity.”  They don’t have to do a float; they can just march as a group and give out American Flags with a Dolfin sticker on them.  Be creative!

13-18 Prom:  Amy has a volunteer to be the parent liaison; she will send their name to Myles.

13-18 Rafting Trip:  This is scheduled for July 1-2; however, there haven’t been any positive responses yet from any of the parents to help chaperone.  Without chaperones, there can’t be a trip.  When the trip gets cancelled, the kids all think it’s the team’s fault.  We need to get the forms out the parents ASAP and also make clear to the kids that their parents need to step up and help or there will be not trip.
NEXT MEETING:

The next Dolfins Board meeting is scheduled for Monday, July 8, 2013 from 7:00-9:00pm.
Meeting adjourned:

The meeting was adjourned at 9:45 p.m. by Brad Morris.  
